
 

 

 August 26, 2025 
 
 
Stephen J. Krajcsik 
Solid Waste Operations Administrator 
Anne Arundel County Department of Public Works 
389 Burns Crossing Road 
Severn, Maryland 21144 
 
Dear Stephen J. Krajcsik: 
 
On July 29, 2025, the Maryland Department of the Environment, Solid Waste Program (MDE/SWP) 
received a revised Phase II Geologic and Hydrologic Report (Phase II Report) for the proposed 
Millersville Municipal Landfill and Resource Recovery Facility’s Vertical Expansion. The facility is 
located at 389 Burns Crossing Road, Severn, Anne Arundel County, Maryland. The revised Phase II 
Report was prepared and submitted on your behalf by Geosyntec Consultants.  
 
The information submitted for the Phase II Report satisfies the minimum requirements under the Code of 
Maryland Regulations 26.04.07.07. The Phase II Report for the proposed Millersville Municipal Landfill 
and Resource Recovery Facility’s Vertical Expansion is now considered complete and hereby approved. 
You may proceed with the preparation and submission of 5 hard copies and a complete electronic copy of 
the Phase III Engineering Plans and Specifications Report (Phase III Report). The engineering plans 
accompanying the Phase III Report must be neatly folded and inserted in plastic covers so that the title of 
each plan can be read in place, all combined and placed in a ring binder fitting size 8.5 inch by 11-inch 
paper. 
 
Please refer to the document control number 2023-WMF-0240A when writing MDE/SWP regarding this 
application.  If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Abigail Brodsky Project 
Manager at (410) 537-3315 or abigail.brodsky@maryland.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Andrew Grenzer, Chief 
Solid Waste Operations Division 
 
cc: Thomas Ramsey, P.E., Senior Principal, Geosyntec Consultants 

Meena Viswanath, P.E., Senior Engineer, Geosyntec Consultants 
Rick Kessler, Director, Land and Materials Administration (LMA) 
Seun Akinlotan, Administrator, Solid Waste Program (SWP)/LMA 
Brian Coblentz, Chief, Compliance Division, SWP/LMA 

 Samuel Ogbogu, Ph.D., Section Head, Construction & Maintenance Section, SWP/LMA 
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